
January 25, 2023 
 
 
To: District 5 Supervisor Mary L. Adams 
Attn: Sarah Hardgrave, Chief of Staff 
 
Re: Cachagua Fire Protection District, Treasurer Position 
 
I, Laura Stenvick, would like to express my interest in taking on the role of Board Treasurer with 
the Cachagua Fire Protection District. I am the current Board Clerk and have been shadowing 
the existing Treasurer, Don Bonsper, knowing he would like to retire. We have found an 
excellent replacement for me as Clerk and Don is ready to make the transition prior to an 
election date. 
 
I have many years of experience in the financial and business world as well as a non-profit 
Treasurer position that I currently hold. My resume is attached for reference. Don has 
graciously offered to be available to me for questions and advice for the foreseeable future.  
 
After living in the Tassajara area for almost 9 years we have experienced several major wildfires 
and, therefore, value the work of the Cachagua Fire Volunteers. While I have no desire to be a 
firefighter myself, joining the District Board is my way of giving back and being a part of the fire 
community out here.  
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Laura Stenvick 
 


